
CHAPLIN SENIOR CENTER
132 Chaplin Street
Chaplin, CT  06235

The Board of Directors of the Chaplin Senior Center met in the Craft Room of the Chaplin Senior 
Center on Tuesday March 6, 2018 at 9:30am.  The following members were in attendance:  Doreen 
Bolduc (chair), Marilyn Nurme, Neil Muckenhoupt, and Pat Boyd.  Others present:  Roxanne St. Jean 
and Anjanette Hill (recording clerk).  

Doreen Bolduc called the meeting to order at 9:30am.

1.  Audience for citizens:  NONE

2. Secretary’s report: motion was made by Neil Muckenhoupt to approve the minutes of the February 
6, 2018 meeting,  Marilyn Nurme seconded the motion.  All were in favor, motion passed.

3.  Correspondence:  NONE

4.  Director’s Report:

     A. cash on hand:            $500.00
     B. special revenue:        $22,522.59
     C. membership status:   306
     D. dues collection:         $1,705.00
     E. review of Center’s activities:

         Wednesday March 14th there will be a St. Patrick’s Day corned beef and cabbage dinner at the    
Senior Center for a cost of $7.00.  It is also “Pi” day and there will be numerous pie’s to enjoy.

          In April Adrianne Devivo, a dementia specialist from Hartford Health-care, will be coming to the
Senior Center to lead 3 classes.  These will take place on 3 consecutive Wednesdays:  April 11, 18 and 
25.  Each informative class will be 90 minutes in length and will go from 12:15pm-1:45pm.   Topics for
the classes will be:  Healthy eating, Warning Signs of Dementia and the third class topic is yet to be 
determined.  It will be announced as soon as Roxanne hears from Adrianne. 

          Thursday April 19th Landmark Tours will be at the Beckish Senior Center at 1pm to discuss 
information about an upcoming cruise that will be available.  Roxanne will be in attendance.

          The Senior Center will also be having an Easter dinner on Wednesday April 4th.  The meal has yet
to be finalized but may be a ham dinner.  

      F. Other:  

          A beautiful queen sized handmade quilt was donate by Carol Bernier.   This will likely be for an 
upcoming drawing.



          Dave Stone, the head of the town crew, was extremely thankful for the gift of the coffee pot from
the Senior Center.  Also, the Senior Center lost power for 2 days over the weekend of March 3rd and 4th 
due to a storm and tree falling on power lines.  Dave and the town crew came through and hooked up 
the generator with the truck to the Senior Center and kept them going so that the food in the freezers 
would not go bad.  The fire dept needed to come out to turn off fire alarms that went off when the 
power was turned back on as well as the Alarm company.  Everything is now back to order.  

5.  Building review:  The handicap door(s) are now functioning.  There will be a locking accordion 
door put into the hallway of the Senior Center to allow handicap accessibility through the door and into
the library for times when the Senior Center is closed.

6.  2018-2019 Budget:  The budget was presented to the board of finance with the $260 increase.

7.  Other Topics, Current or Future:  CIP meeting report for the kitchen flooring was approved.

8.  Next Meeting Date:  Tuesday April 3, 2018 at 9:30am

9.  Adjournment:  Doreen Bolduc adjourned the meeting at 9:55am

Submitted,

Anjanette Hill


